
HATFIELD BOROUGH COUNCIL  

SPECIAL MEETING  

August 5, 2019 

6:30PM 

 

MINUTES 

 

 

1.  APPROVAL OF MEETING AGENDA: 

 

Motion: A motion was made by Councilmember Farrall to approve 

the Special Meeting Agenda of August 5, 2019. The motion 

was seconded by Councilmember Kroesser and 

unanimously approved with a vote of 5-0.   

 

 

2.  PUBLIC INPUT:  President Weierman asked if there was any Public Input.   

There was no public input. 

The media was not present.  

 

 

3. NEW BUSINESS / DISCUSSION ITEMS: NONE. 

 

 

4. OLD BUSINESS / DISCUSSION: 

A. 315 West Vine Street Conditional Use Hearing  

 

President Weierman asked if there was any questions or comments about the hearing or 

the conditional use request.  

  

Mark Flaherty from Metz Engineers who is representing Mr. Lucier as the Engineer on 

the project stated that he didn’t have anything to add additional from the hearing but that 

the Borough Engineer still needs to give his final review of the stormwater management 

rain garden that is proposed but it does look like it would be acceptable for the property 

size.  

 

President Weierman pointed out a copy of the proposed resolution to the applicant and 

his engineer and they had no comments or concerns and were good with all the 

conditions.  

 

President Weierman ask for any of comments from Borough Council and 

Councilmember Ferguson stated that he visited the property and he is ok with moving 

forward with a vote.  

  

 

5. ACTION ITEMS: 
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A. Motion to Consider Resolution 2019-15 for the Application of Raymond Lucier 

for Conditional Use Approval for an Addition to an Existing Garage Located on 

his property at 315 West Vine Street 

 

Motion: A motion was made by Councilmember 

Kroesser to Approve Resolution 2019-15 for 

the Application of Raymond Lucier for 

Conditional Use Approval for an Addition to 

an Existing Garage Located on his property 

at 315 West Vine Street. The motion was 

seconded by Councilmember Farrall.  

 

President Weierman asked if there were any comments or questions. There were not 

comments or questions. 

 

The motion was unanimously approved with a vote 

of 5-0.  

 

 

6.  MOTION TO ADJOURN:  

 

Motion: A motion was made by Councilmember Stevens to 

adjourn the Special Meeting of August 5, 2019. The 

motion was seconded by Councilmember Farrall 

and unanimously approved with a vote of 5-0. The 

meeting was adjourned at 6:41PM.  

 

Executive Session Litigation and Personnel 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Jaime E. Snyder  

Assistant Manager 


